Queensland Government

Cabinet – November 2019
Second Progress Report on Implementation of the Queensland Anti-Cyberbullying Report recommendations
Premier and Minister for Trade

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Queensland Anti-Cyberbullying Taskforce (Taskforce) undertook extensive consultation with the Queensland community, culminating in its report Adjust our Settings: A community approach to address cyberbullying among children and young people in Queensland (Taskforce Report). 
2. The Taskforce Report made 29 recommendations and the Queensland Government Response accepted all 29 Report recommendations.
3. Recommendation 2 of the Taskforce Report recommended that “the Queensland Government table biannual reports on implementation in the Queensland Parliament”. The Queensland Government Response accepted the recommendation.
4. The First Progress Report provided an overview of the Queensland Government’s actions to implement recommendations of the Report, including that four recommendations had been completed, with the remaining 25 commenced.
5. The Second Progress Report establishes that 19 recommendations are now completed, with work progressing on the remaining 10.  The Second Progress Report outlines key actions delivered between 1 April 2019 to 31 October 2019, including:
· provision of $1.2 million over four years to deliver programs and phone support to parents and carers to reduce the prevalence and impact of cyberbullying
· development of Department of Education resources to reduce, manage and intervene with cyberbullying, including the New Student Code of Conduct and guidance on the use of mobile phones
· CONVO2019 being held with young people, parents and social media platform providers as part of the co-design process for the anti-cyberbullying education and awareness campaign
· launch of the online portal to provide one place where Queenslanders can go to for information, advice and support on cyberbullying, and
· updating the Queensland Police Service Operation Procedures Manual to support appropriate and consistent investigation of reports of cyberbullying.
6. Cabinet approved the Second Progress Report on implementation of the Queensland Anti-Cyberbullying Taskforce Report recommendations being tabled in the Legislative Assembly.
7. Cabinet noted that of the 29 recommendations accepted from the Anti-Cyberbullying Taskforce Report, 19 recommendations were completed in total, with 15 completed during the Second Progress Report reporting period, 1 April – 31 October 2019, and that the remaining 10 were on track for delivery before the end of the implementation period, October 2020.
8. Attachments
· Second Progress Report on implementation of Queensland Anti-Cyberbullying Taskforce Report recommendations
